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OCTOBER 2011 NEWSLETTER

Dear Parent/Carer

Life is really busy in school as we approach the end of term 1.
We are really pleased that, following work over the last few sessions, we have now been awarded the Full International School Award which is accredited for 3 years.

Congratulations

· Amy McNicol P6.22 received a Gold Award at the Brass in the Park Competition in Newtongrange.  Amy won the award when playing with the East Renfrewshire Schools’ Brass Band.  Well done Amy!

· At last Friday’s assembly, we shared the success of the winner and runners up of the Summer Reading Competition with a sport theme.  This was organised by Mrs Sobocinski and Mrs Crawford.

Winner - Kate Mooney P5.16
Runners Up – Katie Scott P2.7; Zainab Sardar P3.12; Heather Barnes P6.22;



 Erin Wallace P7.28

Eco News - Update

Garden Help

We are looking for any parents, grandparents or carers who would be willing to come in and assist with planting, weeding and the general upkeep of the School’s Science and Eco Garden.  If you are willing to help out once or twice a year, then please contact Jo McGregor, Principal Teacher through the school office.

Walking Bus

We will have two walking buses again this year.  They will leave from Albertslund Hall and Asda car park at 8.30am on Tuesday, 11 and Wednesday, 12 October as part of the National Walk to School Week campaign.  Please show your support for Walk to School week by walking, cycling or parking and striding.  These methods of travelling to and from school are healthy, eco friendly and it will help to ease congestion in the school car park!
Morrisons Let’s Grow Vouchers

We have collected nearly 1000 vouchers already.  If you have any vouchers, please hand them into the school office.

Harvesting

Primary 7 pupils recently harvested onions which were grown in the school garden.  These have been used in the school kitchen to make a chicken curry and also used in vegetable soup.  All stages in school now have an allotment area so we look forward to growing, cooking and eating more vegetables in the future.

Put Litter in the Bin

A message from Amy Cunningham and Adam Nadeem P3.10:

P3.10 have been planning an anti-litter campaign in class after being disappointed with the amount of litter in the playground.  In the next couple of weeks, we will be performing plays in classes and showing a powerpoint presentation about litter.  We will also be talking at assemblies, putting up posters around school and handing out leaflets.

Standards and Quality Report

Issued with this month’s newsletter is the Standards and Quality leaflet – a short summary of our work in 2010 – 2011.  A copy of the full Standards and Quality Report 2010 – 2011, which is sent to East Renfrewshire Council, is available from the school office.  It has an evaluation of last session’s work, quotes from parents, pupils and different assessors who came out to school before we received last session’s main awards.  The report also gives information about work we hope to achieve this session.
This month in school ...

· Learning Visits

Learning Visits will be made to classes to evaluate our work in Social Studies.  Some of our prefects will contribute to this school self evaluation exercise which informs learning and teaching.

Many other pupils will take part in pupil focus groups which follow the learning visits.  Pupils have an opportunity to talk about their learning in Social Studies, what aspects they enjoy and what might improve the learning experience for them.  They will also be asked about skills learned.

· P1 Screening

Linda Clarkson, DHT P1 Class Teachers and I, will discuss all P1 pupils, their Curriculum for Excellence (CfE) Level and progress expected within the Level.  This exercise follows Baseline Assessment completed early in P1 by every pupil in East Renfrewshire Schools.  Discussions will also ensure learning needs are being addressed.  When we receive the standardised scores, we will share these with parents.
· Eastwood High School – Official Sod Cutting

Two Mearns pupils, Stephen Baird P6.22 and Fiona Forster P6.23 attended this official ceremony.  They will be among the first 1st year pupils in the new school.
Personal Learning Plans (PLPs)

Pupils use these booklets to set targets, record achievements and to help parents to support them with their learning.
You will have received a Parent Guide to PLPs.  Below you will find some information to help ensure these are as useful as possible.  It is the process of discussing learning with your child which helps us to work together to set appropriate targets and provide support to achieve targets where necessary.

· [image: image1.wmf]Children should have completed the first page in class and brought a photograph from home.  (P1 completed by parents/carers at home).
· Children should have completed the All About Me section at home for homework and the section My Achievements should be completed for months July to September.

· All children should carry their PLP booklets with their Diary 


Planner and bring to school daily.
· The Curriculum for Excellence section will have been discussed in class and should be updated regularly.
· At the end of the forward planning block for term 1, teachers will discuss with children whether they think they have achieved their targets.

· Children (except P1 pupils who set their first targets for Term 2) should evaluate with a comment or, in P2 – P3 with an appropriate face and teachers should also evaluate targets.  

· Term 2 targets will be set by the end of October.
· Parents should discuss and sign/initial or comment on their child’s evaluations and look at the next targets.

· PLPs will be used as a basis for discussion at the Parents’ Evening in November.

Castle Toward Residential Week
Castle Toward September 2011 by Erin Wallace P7.28
Castle Toward was finally here!  On 12 September, Primary 7 were travelling down to Castle Toward to spend five DAYS away from their family and friends.  Everyone felt exhilarated as the bus rumbled away from the crowd of waving parents.
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Castle Toward was an amazing experience.  The high ropes and gorge walk were the best, although every single activity was utterly amazing.  While taking part in the high ropes, I loved the adrenaline rush, catapulting off the catwalk and scrambling up the reach.  Gorge walking was adventurous as well, slipping on stones and climbing up gigantic waterfalls, still feeling great.  The long days at the Castle were so crammed with activities that by the time Friday came it felt like we had been at the Castle for years on end.  I was looking forward to heading home but at the same time, it meant it was all over.  Although I am sure that the Primary 7s who did not come to Castle Toward had loads of fun, I would definitely recommend going.  Castle Toward is the ultimate, one in a lifetime trip that is an amazing opportunity and I hope everyone else enjoyed it as much as me.
Staying Behind by Amy Fraser P7.28 and Lewis Gormal P7.27
While the majority of Primary 7 was visiting Castle Toward, there were pupils in school, who had chosen to stay, taking part in lots of fun activities. 
We made graphic novels, which are like comic books but with more writing. This involved using ICT skills and writing skills. We also baked cup cakes with a butter cream icing topping. They were delicious. Some other things we did,  were helping out in the nursery and reading to P1s. Another great thing was that we got to dig up onions in the eco garden. They then went into the chicken curry.  It was a great week and we would love to do it all over again.

Lunch Money

Could I please remind parents who owe money for their children’s lunch to pay promptly.  At present we are out of pocket by over £20.

Reading
As we approach the October holiday, when children may have time to spare, it is a good time to remind them of the value of reading.
Recent research reports that 22% of children state that nobody at home encourages them to read.  The research also shows that the extent to which parents create a home environment that encourages learning and reading, is a far more accurate predictor of a pupil’s achievement than many other factors and states:

“If pupils do not read outside of the classroom, there will be an impact on their potential achievement in reading and across the curriculum.”

October Holiday

School is closed to pupils on Friday, 14 October, which is an in-service day for staff.  Pupils return to school on Monday, 24 October following the October holiday.

Lost Property

The lost property cupboard will be emptied on the in-service day and unclaimed items given to charity.  If your child’s name is written/sewn on clothing, it will be returned to their classroom.

Nut Allergies
I would like to remind you that Mearns Primary is a “nut free” school as we have a number of children who have severe allergic reactions to nuts and products containing nuts.

Issued with this newsletter:

· Analysis of Meet the Teacher Evaluations
· P6/P7 Parent Focus Group Response

· Standards and Quality Report Leaflet

Clubs
We have been asked to pass on information regarding clubs working in partnership with activeschools East Renfrewshire:

· Scotland’s Premier Junior Gold Development Programme at Mearns Castle Golf Academy – 6 weeks children’s coaching programme.  Cost £60 per child.

Email: mearnscastlegolfacademy@live.co.uk

· Zippy’s Gymnastic Academy, Burnfield Avenue, Thornliebank.

Website: www.zippysgymnasticsacademy.com
· Junior Golf Coaching, Deaconsbank Golf Range, Thornliebank.  Cost £5 session and balls £3.  PGA Professional Iain MacFarlane 

Mob: 07815 003 549

Helen O’Grady Drama Club is holding classes in Giffnock on a Saturday morning.  

www.helenogrady.co.uk or 0141 847 1696

Information fliers on all of the above activities are available at the reception desk in the main foyer of the school.
Yours sincerely

Ann Macbeth

Head Teacher

